# Pembroke Meadows Givic League

News Letter

April 1978

VOTE - VOTE - VOTE - VOTE - VOTE

May 2nd is a very important day to the residents of the City of Virginia Beach. On this date we will elect the City officials we expect to represent us and to implement those policies and programs we believe are beneficial to the growth and stability of our City.

REMEMBER -- VOTE FOR THE GOVERNMENT OF YOUR CHOICE

REMEMBER TO VOTE ON MAY 2, 1978

# (FREE PIZZA)

Teen Car-Wash & Pizza Party

The Civic League is sponsoring a car wash and pizza party on Saturday, 29 April 1978 for all community teenagers 13 thru 17 years of age. The proceeds from the car wash will be used to pay for the pizza party immediately following the car wash. Any money left over (after the pizza party) will be held for a teen party at the swimming pool this summer.

CAR WASH: Where - Callahan SUNOCO Station 625 Independence Blvd.

Time - 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. When - Saturday, 29 April 1978

PIZZA PARTY: Where - Papa Gino's

Time - 3:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

When - Saturday, 29 April 1978

Teenagers desiring to participate in the car wash and attend the Pizza Party call Dick Voltz (497-7450) or Joe Avoli (497-7117) after 6:00 p.m. (Pizza party attendees must participate in car wash)

## GIRL SCOUTS

Thank you for your support during the Girl Scout cookie sale. There are cookies still available for those interested.

Contact: Marlene Maurer 497-8589

Also Any one desiring information on Girl Scout Summer Camp, please contact Marlene Maurer, 497-8589.

## APRIL CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING

Do to unforeseen scheduling difficulties, the "Country Hoedown" originally scheduled for the April Civic League Meeting has regrettably been delayed and is planned for our May Civic League Meeting.

We have adjusted our schedule and the April Civic League Meeting agenda calls for:

(1) Short business meeting.

(2) Presentation of the approved 1978-1979 budget.

(3) Nominating Committee will introduce the new Civic League officer candidates.

(4) Presentation on the recreational activities provided by the City. (Summer Program)

Mr. Jim Kutchins of the Virginia Beach Parkes and Recreation Department will be our guest speaker and give a short presentation on the City's recreation facilities and summer programs.

WHEN: Thursday, 20 April 1978

TIME: 7:30 p.m.

WHERE: Pembroke Meadows Elementary

School

FREE: Baby Sitting Service and Refreshments.

# PLAN AHEAD

In lieu of the regular May Civic League Meeting, we intend to have the "Country Hoedown." (Square dancing - family fun for all 10 years of age and older). Details will be in the May Newsletter. Agenda for the evening will be as follows:

1. Election of new Civic League Officers.

2. Installation of Officers

Square dancing with instructional caller.

# CIVIL LEAGUE MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

Our annual membership drive is falling behind our anticipated goals. As of 30 March, only 35% of community residents have joined the Civic League this year. Our goal remains 100% community membership.

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT. The modest \$5.00 membership fee per household covers all adults (18 years and over) residing within the household. This money is used to support community programs such as maintenance of the entrance way, the printing and distribution of this newsletter, Santa's annual visit and other community parties and activities. Every dollar is used within our community, for the residents, in an effort to make Pembroke Meadows/Shores a "Super" place to live.

If you have not mailed your check yet - please do so today. Make checks payable to "Civic League of Pembroke Meadows, Inc." and mail to:

Post Office Box 5018 Virginia Beach, Va. 23455 Attn: Anne Enoch

If you have not received your membership drive letter, please contact our Membership Chairman, Anne Enoch, at 499-5658.

100%

75%

50/2

35%



# REMEMBER TO VOTE ON MAY 2, 1978

# VOTE VOTE VOTE VOTE VOTE

Political Forums Scheduled for Virginia Beach Areas --

# Hear the Candidates

When:

Wednesday - April 12, 1978 10:30

Where:

4417 Cambria St.

When:

Wednesday, April 12, 1978 - 7:30

p.m.

Where:

CCO Forum - Tidewater Community College, Bldg. "D" - Student Lounge

When:

Monday, April 17, 1978 - 8:00 p.m.

Where:

Virginia Beach Audubon Society - A.R.E. Library - 68th & Atlantic.

When:

Thursday, April 20, 1978 - 7:30 p.m.

Where:

Kings Grant Civic League Forum, gston Elementary School, 3532 Kings Grant Road.

When:

Saturday, April 22, 1978, 10:30 a.m.

Where:

Sandbridge Civic League - Fire

House at Sandbridge.

When:

Monday, May 1, 1978 - 8:00 p.m.

Where:

Thalia Civic League - Thalia Elementary School Cafatorium -

Thalia Rd.

Election Day - May 2, 1978
Pembroke Meadows Residents Vote At
Aragona Elementary School
Jericho Rd., Virginia Beach

# FLEA MARKET

The Civic League is again hosting its annual Spring Flea Market on Sunday, 7 May 1978. With spring housecleaning being the order of the day, now is the time to gather together those items you have accumulated to sell at the Flea Market. (The rain date will be 21 May 1978).

# SPACE RENTAL FEES WILL BE AS FOLLOWS:

<u>Civic League Members</u>: \$2.50 per space - No limit on the number of spaces.

No limit on the number of space -

To reserve a space(s) call: Mary Lowder (497-5125), Joan Riccio (497-3482) or Anne Enoch (499-5658).

# NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

Articles and community advertising to be included in the monthly newsletter are to be submitted to Dick Voltz by the 25th of each month. Phone: 497-7450.

# CIVIC LEAGUE ELECTIONS

The following community residents have been nominated and have accepted to run as 1978-1979 Civic League officer candidates:

President- - - - - Dan Folta

1st Vice President--Don Oates
Gary Romska

2nd Vice President--Bob St. Claire
Jim Bartlett

Recording Secretary-Peggy Caverly

Corresponding- - - Nan Norton
Secretary Celine Tolley

Treasurer- - - - - Jack Enoch

Membership Secretary Anne Enoch

VOTE - VOTE - VOTE - VOTE

## REMEMBER TO VOTE ON MAY 2, 1978

Although the Nominating Committee has presented the slate of potential Civic League Officers at the March Civic League Meeting, residents desiring to run for office or who know someone who is qualified and willing to run should contact one of the members of the Nominating Committee: Gary Romska at 497-6552, Margie Brotman at 497-0565, Jack Enoch at 499-5658, or Sue Ott at 499-5043.

Remember Civic League Elections will be held during the May General

Meeting.

# BLOCK SECURITY PROGRAM

Our Block Security Program has gotten off to a fine start and Bob Brotman (Chairman of the Block Security Committee) has held his first House Security Survey/Block Organization Meeting. The results of this meeting will be discussed at the April Civic League Meeting.

For your information, we have had over 20 break-ins/burglaries in our community since the first of the year. Let's all get together and support Bob in organizing our community. We will all benefit.

#### COMMUNITY PRIDE

Your Civic League Board has recently received an increasing number of calls concerning the appearance of neighborhood homes and property that appears to be declining in appearance, vehicles that are inoperable or under extensive repair for prolonged periods of time and excessive amounts of trash or disgarded articles. Your Civic League Officers respond to these calls and contact the property owner/ renter in an attempt to assist or discuss solutions to correcting the problem and improving the appearance of our community. However, it is quite obvious that so few people cannot observe the entire community and contact or offer assistance to everyone who might require this service.

If you are concerned or aware of someone's property who might require this service, please contact your Civic League Board members, and they will make every effort to contact these persons that might require assistance. Should any resident desire to contact the City of Virginia Beach concerning inoperable automobiles, vehicles undergoing excessive repairs for prolonged periods of time, excessive trash or debris in yards or alongside homes, or homes in states of disrepair with broken windows, fences falling down, excessive weeds or grass, they may call the following agencies for assistance:

> Vehicles- - - - - -427-4211 Trash and Debris- -427-4261 Home Disrepair- - -427-4421

Inspectors from these agencies will contact the residents of the addresses reported. In the continuing effort by the City of Virginia Beach to maintain our City and property values the City periodically observes neighborhoods for violations of the City Codes as they pertain to homes, yards, vehicles and neighborhoods in general. This program will be conducted by the City of Virginia Beach in our neighborhood during the forthcoming months. Violators will be contacted by the various agencies for corrective action. Your home is your largest and most valuable asset and is providing you and your family with the very best investment you will ever own. By all residents maintaining their homes and property to the very best of their ability, everyone's investment will yield the very highest return while providing you and your family a wonderful home and neighborhood in which to live. Let's all get together this spring and FIX UP... CLEAN UP.... and KEEP UP!!!!!!

# THANKS FOR YOUR EFFORTS

Thank you Garden Club members for continuing to beautify our community - especially for replacing the Crepe Myrtle trees at the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School.

#### GARDEN CLUB MEETING

The May Garden Club meeting will be held on Thursday, May 11th at the home of Mrs. Amos, 716 Abbey Arch, The program for the at 8:00 p.m. evening will be given by the Home Economist from the V.P.I. Extension Service. The new officers for the 1978-79 year will be installed. Interested persons please call Sally Elstrodt at 497-4553 or Jeanette Willenbrink at 497-2057. Garden Club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month.

#### CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Officers: Dick Voltz (497-7450) President: 1st Vice Joe Avoli (497 - 7117)President: 2nd Vice Mac McIntire (497-4370) President: (499 - 6263)3rd Vice Dick Lowman President: Jack Enoch (499-5658) Treasurer: Membership Anne Enoch (499-5658) Secretary: Corresponding Joan Riccio (497-3482) Secretary: Recording Secretary: Mary Lowder (497-5125)

#### BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Publicity Chairman: Peggy Caverly (490-0925)Newsletter Editor: Nikki Webb (497 - 6905)Typist: Helen Rowley (490-0225)

Social Secretary: Gail Brewer (499 - 7219)

CCO Representatives: Jim Willenbrink (497-2057)

Dave Buermeyer

(497 - 0480)

Boat Ramp Committee: Roger Bell

(499-6988)

Earl Daves

(497 - 7208)Teri Milulka

By-Laws Committee: (497 - 5856)

(Immediate Past President)

Nominating Committee:

Chairman: Gary Romska (497 - 6552)

Jack Enoch (499 - 5658)

# BOARD OF DIRECTORS (Continued)

Nominating Committee: (continued) Margie Brotman (497-0565) Sue Ott (499 - 5043)

Block Security Committee: Bob Brotman (497 - 0565)

#### OLD DONATION PARKWAY

We wish to express our sincere thanks to Mr. C. Oral Lambert, Jr., Director of Public Works, for providing a factual and very informative presentation on the status of Old Donation Parkway. Mr. Lambert stated that the project remains on the City's Master Street and Highway Plan, but it has been delayed or postponed in favor of higher priority projects. There is no schedule for the completion of the Pembroke Boulevard portion of the Parkway.

Mr. Lambert also stated that Civic League Recreation Center property and our Park (both owned by the Civic League) would not be effected by the Parkway, and that we would retain ingress and egress rights to the property.

Old Donation Parkway remains a reality, but its completion date and long-range effects on our community are still unknown.

## MOWING OF CITY PROPERTY ADJACENT TO PEMBROKE BLVD.

The topic of "Who is responsible for mowing the city property adjacent to Pembroke Blvd." was discussed at some length with Mr. Lambert during the March Civic League Meeting. significance to the property owners along Pembroke Blvd. is that the City has agreed to cut all the grass on City owned property along the Blvd., not just the 10 foot strip as they have done in the past. I wish to take this opportunity to thank all those residents who, in the past, have mowed the city property adjacent to their homes and helped to keep up the appearance of our community.

## RECREATION CENTER (SWIMMING POOL) BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Director: Dick Lowman

(499 - 6263)

Asst. Director: Ed Winkler

(497 - 1659)

Treasurer:

Jim Zettervall

Secretary: Ruth Schriefer

(497-3818)

Board Members: Tom Horvatic

tic

(499-2602)

Celine Tolley

(4

(499-2717)

Lou Riccio

(497 - 3482)

Merch Gibboney

(499 - 0323)

Mary Riley ---

Dick Voltz(497-7450)

## RECREATION CENTER NEWS

Attached to this newsletter are the Recreation Center By-Laws changes which were voted on and approved at the January meeting. All residents are requested to make the changes to their copy of the By-Laws contained in the directory.

Summer is coming upon us rapidly JOIN the Recreation Center now and
plan on enjoying the pool on those
hot summer days. For details on how
to join, see the March Recreation
Center Newsletter or call a member of
the Recreation Center Board of
Directors.

The Community Swim Team, "The Marlins" will form in June. Plan on joining -- Ages 5-17 years.

The contract for repairing the pool has been let and "YES" all work will be completed and the pool will open on 27 May (Memorial Day Weekend).

Swimming lessons will again be available at the pool this year. Details on programs and sign-up will be published in future newsletter.

REMEMBER TO VOTE ON MAY 2, 1978

#### COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

- PROFESSIONAL PHOTOGRAPHER: Resident photographer available to take professional photographs ANY OCCASION Call 497-7469.
- MOTOR HOMES FOR RENT: Two Motor Homes for rent- by the day, week or weekend. An Open Road for \$150.00 per week plus 10 cents per mile. A Winabago Brave for \$230.00 per week plus 10 cents per mile. For information call 497-7469.
- THE HANDYMAN: The handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools or the inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts are available) Call R.J. Koehne at 497-2317.
- ODD JOBS: Responsible teenage girl looking for any odd jobs- Baby sitting, lawn cutting, etc. Baby sitting weekdays untill 10 PM (weekends- no time limit)
  YOUR HOUSE OR MINE. Call Yvonne Martin at 497-1158.
- SENIOR CITIZENS: Senior Citizens will receive a 50 cent discount at the Haygood Barber Shop on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday of each week.
- EXPERIENCED BABY-SITTER: Experienced with children of all ages. Have references and can baby-sit weekdays after 4:30 PM, week nights untill 11 PM and weekends anytime. Call Barb Koehne at 497-2317.
- HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING: Available to do all types of home repairs and/or remodeling.

  Call Lee at 497-5125.
- BABY-SIT IN MY HOME: Approved by Social Services Call Kathy at 499-0104.
- BONCO: Anyone interested in BONCO?? Call Kathy Cheaney at 499-0104.
- ATTENTION! Do you need a competent baby-sitter or pet-sitter? Call Tina Riccio at 497-3482 Experienced with children of all ages. Love animals. Age 16.
- EXPERIENCED BABY-SITTER: Three teenagers experienced in baby-sitting children of all ages. Available morning and evening. Call 497-8421.
- BABY-SIT IN HOME: Approved by Social Services any age- NO LIMIT. Will serve hot lunch Call Mary Alice Sanders at 497-1587.
- ADULT BABY-SITTER: Will baby-sit in my home. Call Barbara Holmes at 499-0862.
- TIRES AND RIMS: 2x15" Chrome reversable rims w/G-78 new retreads both for \$40.00. 1x14" Cheverolet rims both for \$10.00. Call 497-7450.
- BICYCLE FOR SALE: 20" Girls Spyder Bicycle with banana seat. Blue in color -Like new \$25.00 Call 499-9204 afternoons only.

"NOTICE: ALL NEWSLETTER ADVERTISEMENTS WILL BE CANCELED

AND DELETED IF NOT RENEWED BY APRIL 25th, 1978. CALL 497-7450."

#### SECTION I PREAMBLE

First paragraph. (Change to read)

The Bylaws stated below are written to fulfill the requirements of effectively administering the Civic League of Pembroke Meadows/Shores Recreation Center, and will be reviewed as often as deemed necessary by the Center committee.

#### SECTION 3 Membership

3.1.c. (Change to read)

There shall be five (5) categories of members:

CATEGORY I-A Pembroke Meadows/Shores Homeowner (Voting Membership)

- I-B (Former Cat. I-A) Members wishing to maintain membership but no longer living in Pembroke Meadows/Shores. (Nonvoting membership.)
- II No Change
- III Renting Non-Recreation Center Member Home (Voting annual membership.)
  - IV Residents of other than Pembroke Meadows/Shores (Non-Voting annual membership.)
  - V Change the date "31 January" to "15 April"
- 3.1.f. Change "summer" to "annual".
- 3.3 Change Category I to I-A.
- 3.5.a Add after "when a member sells his home" "and moves from the area."
- 4.3 Audits (Add)
  - c. An audit shall also be conducted if for any reason the treasurer position becomes vacant or upon request of a majority of voting members.
- 4.4.a (Change to read)

  The Center may not borrow, pledge, or obligate the credit of the Center 1 excess of one thousand dollars (\$1,000) without specific approval of the majority of a quorum of the Recreation Center members. This section shall not apply with respect to any item in the current annual budget.
- 4.5.a (Change to read)

  Each family unit shall pay a one time initiation/membership fee which shall apply to only one residence. If leaving the area for an extended period membership may be placed in Category V, "Inactive upon written notification and acceptance by the committee."
- 4.6.c Change "31 January" to "15 April".
  5.2 Assistant Director (Change to read)

the Center Committee.

- a. The Assistant Director in the absence of or disability of the Director shall act for the Director and if the absence is of a permanent nature, shall fulfill the unexpired term of the Director. He shall also act as assistant to the Director and perform such duties as may be directed by
  - b. Shall be chairman of the annual membership drive.
  - c. Shall be Director of Recreation Center employees.
- 9.1.b. (Change to read)

The Nomination Committee shall nominate candidates for officers and committee members on the Recreation Center Committee. The Nominating Committee shall report nominations to the Recreation Center Committee prior to the July General Assembly meeting.